
October 2022. A month’s activities for Royston & 

District Motor Cycle Club. 

Sunday 2nd. 

 John Gordon was invited by Martin from Bikestop to lead the October ride out. 26 riders plus pillion 

passengers set off from the Stevenge shop in 3 groups for an hours ride through Hertfordshire villages 

from William, Ashwell, Baldock and back to Bikestop.  

Tuesday 4th 

Tea and cake at Lawrence Wiles then off to King Langleys for lunch at The Kitchen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 5th 
Club night at Eternit 

Sunday 9th 

Griff leads Paul Collins, Micheal Bulley and new comer Richard Cassidy to the Super Sausage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Tuesday 11th 

14 members made their way behind Keith Barrel to Oundle 

via Olivier’s in Kimpton. John Gordon is holidaying in 

Columbia for the next 3 Tuesday. Keith had phoned ahead to 

Dexters Café who had outside tables all set out for our lads. I 

am not going to mention the waitresses but you need to 

look closely at the photo. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 16 th 

Ken Desborough accompanied by Dave Browning & Steve Conningsby makes his twice yearly visit to the 

Stafford Motor Cycle Jumble. 

Much to Dan Shaw’s annoyance our trio witnessed 3 NR750 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Tuesday 18th 

Steve Wilson leads the 10 man team to The Pedlars at Swaffham. An eventful day with Jim Greig unable to 

restart his BMW, not you will note his KTM, in Kneesworth. But late starter Mick Gilhooley made the 

numbers up to the 10 when Mick joined the group whilst they enjoyed a break at Walkers, Barton Mills.  

Pedlars proprietor Al was outside to welcome and point out parking areas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 25th 

Greg Vaughan led 9 riders to the Oyster Bar on Mersea Island via coffee at Finchingfield. Except that upon 

arrival at the causeway leading to Mersea our team found the causeway under a foot of water. Not to be 

thwarted Greg contacted the nearby Glasshouse to arranged refreshments for those under his care. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sunday 30th 

Nick Thompson made his way to the Motorcycle Museum at the NEC. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Matt Brett and son Max went to a Run what you Bung at Santa Pod. How did he fare over the timed 

quarter of a mile? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well, what more could 

you want from a club? 


